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Artists impression

Parish Council December 2018
There were nibbles and wine available before business at the December
Parish Council meeting and again at the end, so with comfort and joy in
mind let’s be thankful that three parishioners volunteered to fill the vacancy
for one councillor. After Libby Gawith, Roger Pugh and Andrew Butcher
made their bids for office, Andrew was elected and is now our footpath
rep. Philip Braund replaced Marc Shirlaw as Vice Chairman.
Potholes: could LPC commission a better repair service than County?
Councillor Foote advised strongly against, saying that problems should be
reported to Highways asap. Cornwall County had a target for repair within
three days, weather permitting.
Much time was spent discussing the Council’s purchase of a demountable
extension for the Hall stage, mainly because the purchase had not been
formally recorded as an agenda item at previous meetings nor any
competitive tenders discussed. No-one disputed its possible value to the
larger community even though its initial usefulness and urgent need were
all about February’s pantomime. Apparently it needed our councillors’
approval to release the payment for the staging, which was due to be
delivered the very next day! Despite their reservations about the path
taken between start and finish, councillors approved the purchase, which
will be paid from the Solar Park grant. This will leave about £1,900
remaining in the kitty.
Still on money matters, the Clerk advised that next year’s Parish Precept
would need an increase of 7% to stand still or 10% to stay healthy.
Consternation! There’d be gilets jaunes causing civil unrest with pasty
bonfires in the street if we imposed 10%. Calm down dear, households
would have to pay only an additional £2.57 per year for a Band D property
or £5.14 for a Band H. Phew; we’ve had quite enough stress recently.
 Morton Macleod

Rosehill development is rejected by PC
This day dawned after the spookily precise Super Blood Wolf Moon
eclipse and ushered in the much-derided Blue Monday, claimed to be the
most depressing day of the year. Fun-seekers may have been a tad
disappointed with tonight’s 115-minute long meeting in which most time
was taken up with meticulous dissection of the Rosehill 40-house
development proposal.
The developer’s agent outlined its content, claiming that it was consistent
with the Neighbourhood Development Plan. Public and councillors alike
criticised the high density of housing, no provision of shop parking,
inadequate private green space per smaller household, possible sewage
management overload, and increased general traffic.
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Under Fives
We have been busy so far this term at Landulph Under Fives, the children
have been learning how to write their names and making yummy cakes!
A new member of staff has started, we are very lucky as Gemma is a
qualified teacher and has a great wealth of experience to share with us.

Councillor Andrew Butcher pointed out that front doors of eight affordable
homes and the shop frontage were accessed from a new pavement on
Fore Street itself, with a risk of on-street parking. Council advised its
rejection, listing its reasons to County. Approval was swiftly given for
developments at North Wayton. These planning matters had filled the
public galleries yet attracted few public comments. The rest of the meeting
settled to routines of slight interest and the public thinned out, preferring to
nod off at home.
Noting that a granite bollard had been cemented into the middle of
Paradise Lane footpath/bridlepath to stop vehicular traffic (usually at night
and without lights!), Council will seek County’s advice on who bears
responsibility for safe passage.
Chairman Martin Worth made another appeal for Landulph Emergency
Plan volunteers. This is in response to a county-wide encouragement to
organise a body of volunteers who might be useful in some emergency
where the normal responders (Police, Fire & Rescue etc) might be slow or
overwhelmed.  In this parish Martin is looking for either skills or equipment
that could be useful in a disaster, such as a Lockerby-type plane crash. He
mentioned farmers with heavy all-terrain transport & earth-moving
equipment, and medical/nursing skills.
The Chairman also reported that extension of the 20mph speed limit to the
bottom of Fore Street would be implemented soon, but that Speed Watch
Team volunteers would need safe road-side spots from which to monitor
us. So if you have a suitable corner of your garden wall that could be a
speed-gun emplacement... shhh.
 Morton Macleod

Litter gathering
Since the initial meeting of the Parish litter pickers, way back in the spring
of last year there has been a great lessening of litter in the lanes around
the parish. So thanks to all the people who have collected very
consistently all that time. I suggest things continue as they are and we
have another meeting in the spring when there will be a prize for the most
interesting piece of litter found! Anyone can enter. In the meantime if
anyone wants to join in or drop out please contact me Jane Espig on
844811



colour

As always our pre-school
committee is looking for
extra helpers.  If you would
like to join our enthusiastic
group of parents and
community residents,
please let us know.
In particular, if you are an
accountant, have accounts
or book keeping
experience, we are looking
for a new Treasurer.
Joining the committee is a
great way to make new
friends and our meetings

are informal.
There are currently government funded and unfunded vacancies for new
children at pre-school. If you would like your child to have a free taster
session, please call 07718830149 or email
landulphunderfives@yahoo.co.uk.  If you would like to see if you child is
eligible for a government funded place, please visit:
www.childcarechoices.gov.uk.

New Head for Landulph Primary
Karen Ball writes: As some of you will know
from previous editions, Esther Best has left
Landulph Primary and so it gives me great
pleasure to introduce myself as the school’s
new Headteacher.
Taking over the reins of such a highly
regarded school is a tremendous honour. I
am a strong advocate of the benefits of
education and have been teaching for over
20 years in Plymouth and Devon. While I
have had many roles working in both inner
city and rural schools, most recently I was a
Deputy Head for 14 years.
My priority as new Headteacher is to continue
to ensure Landulph Primary is an exciting,
happy and successful school at the heart of
the local community. We are lucky to have a



skilled, committed team who strive for the upmost success for our children
and who have a caring and supportive ethos at their core. I am also
passionate about our school working in partnership with parents, staff,
governors, the local community and with SMART, our Multi Academy
Trust.
I have received a very warm welcome since joining the school and I am
now looking forward to a busy year ahead and getting to know as many
people in the Parish as I can. If you should have any school-related
questions, then please feel free to contact me.
Mrs Karen Ball

Governor Vacancy
Landulph Primary is keen to recruit a new School Governor to build on the
current expertise of the Local Governing Body. School governors make a
valuable contribution to a child’s education, opportunities and futures and
whilst challenging, it is a hugely rewarding role. If you would like to find out
more about this opportunity, then please contact the school office by email
- secretary@landulph.cornwall.sch.uk



Landulph Church Needs YOU

  Do you know?
• 94% of the respondents to the 2017 Neighbourhood Plan

  Questionnaire circulated to every house in the Parish said that
  Landulph Church was very important or fairly important to them.

• The Tower roof lead covering needs urgent repair and other
  preservation works. The provisional estimate for the cost is
  £60,000.  Because of Grade 1 listing cheaper options cannot be
  used. To date money raised through applications from other
       charities, including a grant from Allchurches Trust, and by
  considerable efforts and generosity of the congregation, is around
  £30,000.

• The balance is urgently needed so that work can start in the early
  summer. Look out for the Tower Appeal sign at Landulph Cross,
  indicating progress towards our target.

• The Diocese assures us that there are no plans for the church to
  stop being used for regular worship, nor is there any pastoral
  reorganisation planned which would affect its role.  However the
  church gets no money from the Diocese for maintenance and
  repairs and the parish are required to make our very best efforts to
  raise the necessary money.

• The Tower has an excellent peal of six bells that are frequently
  rung by teams of ringers. It is also home to a protected colony of
  bats.

• Landulph Church stands on a Celtic ‘Lan’ or oval churchyard
  site, close to the River Tamar, and is dedicated to St Dilph,
 ` possibly one of the 24 missionary saint children of Brychan, and St
  Leonard who was added in the Middle Ages.

• It is thought that much of the present Church including the Tower
  was rebuilt in the 15th century, although the font and tower base
  and some walling may be Norman. Landulph was then a thriving
  port and departure point for Pilgrims to the shrine of St James at
  Compostella in Northern Spain.

• Our beautiful Church is well known as the resting place of
  Theodore Paleologus a descendent of the rulers of the once mighty
  Byzantine Christian Empire.  In 1962 the Queen and the Duke of
  Edinburgh visited Landulph Church to see the memorial plaque of
  his ancestor.

Weddings, Baptisms, Burials, Celebrations, Memorials, Concerts, Fetes-
Landulph Church is always there for you. It is there to serve the whole
community.  It is your church and it needs your help.



GEOFF AIRES LTD
Patios • Brick Paving • Driveways

Kerb Laying • Groundworks
Concreting

01752 844384
07899 805144

Also
Road Surfacing Specialists

Roads • Car Parks • Farm Lanes

Free Estimates

All Work Guaranteed

Accredited Contractor for
Cornwall Highways

Orderly & Organised
Moving house?

Need to declutter?
More space required?

Overwhelmed by paperwork?
Let me restore some order into your

life.  I can help with all manner of
organisation in your home - from

helping you declutter, sifting through
paperwork,dealing with utility

suppliers or rearranging a cupboard
to create extra space.

I am DBS checked, can supply
references and am ready to help.

Contact Sarah for a no obligation
chat on 07811 719889 or visit my
Facebook Page;Orderly & Organised
Let me be a welcome pair of hands

To make a donation or offer
your help, please contact the
Church Warden, Richard
Hosking  on 01752 846873
email r.shosking@hotmail.co.uk

or at Tamar View, The Quay,
Cargreen, Saltash PL126PA



Aerial Solutions
Aerial & Satellite specialist
Freeview Aerial Upgrades
Extra Points:
Telephone extensions
Competitive Prices

Contact Mike Pendered
 01752 294386

Mobile  07745 027 625

Bats in Cargreen
In August 2018 we
were lent a bat detector
for three nights from
The Devon Wildlife
Trust. The recorder was
a microphone and
receiver in a toughened
plastic box that we fixed
to the top of the pergola
in our garden at Three
Corner Meadow.
This survey is being run
as part of the Devon

Greater Horseshoe Bat Project, which is a five-year partnership project of
18 organisations (including the Tamar Valley AONB) and led by Devon
Wildlife Trust.
Bats find their prey through echo-location; this is where the bat calls at a
very high frequency (most humans cannot hear this - although children are
sometimes able to) and listens for the return call as it bounces off an
object. It is these calls that the bat detector we borrowed recorded, and
many of these are distinctive to a
particular bat, or a group of bats.
There are 18 species of bats in the
UK.  Our detector recorded 10
species including common pipistrelle,
long-eared bat, soprano pipistrelle,
lesser horseshoe and Mmotis
species.  The barbastelle, dauben-
tons’s bat, greater horseshoe and
whiskered must be lonely as only a
single pass was recorded for these
species.
Having watched the bats at dusk
flying in our garden we were
fascinated to discover that there were
so many different species. Having
always tried to garden in a way to
encourage wild life we are delighted
that our unstructured and untidy form
of gardening works.
Jo and Andrew Butcher



Good neighbour saves elderly resident
The Parish website may well have saved the life of an elderly Cargreen
resident.
The woman’s granddaughter, who lives three hours from Cargreen,  had
become concerned about her grandmother when she was unable to
contact her by phone.  She looked up the Parish on-line and found the
name of its Chairman, Martin Worth.
Martin takes up the story: ‘I was having a quiet Friday evening at home
when the phone rings. It is a young woman who has found my address
and phone number from the parish website.
‘Whilst continuing the call on hands free, I went round to the house to find
it was locked, lights were off and there was post still in the letterbox. I
alerted concerned neighbours, only to find that the designated keyholder
was away. Whilst the other neighbours tried to locate a key, I tried to gain
entry from the back of the house which is normally inaccessible. I scaled
two fences (with a torch in my mouth!), into her back garden and on
shining my torch in the window, I saw a person lying on the floor. Much to
my relief, she made a movement as the torchlight shone on her. Having
consulted with the grand-daughter, I managed to break open the French
windows and go to the lady’s aid. She was cold and confused but
conscious. I covered her with some bedding and with that, thankfully, the
neighbours who have found a key, entered via the front door. The
emergency services (an ambulance and a first responder) arrive within
twenty minutes and took the patient off to hospital.
I am pleased to report that she has since made a good recovery. I later
learned she had fallen more than once, having become disorientated and
dehydrated over the previous 18 to 24 hours that she had lain on the floor.
Her emergency panic alarm had been activated but due to an error had
not been connected. This whole experience made me realise how
important it is to double check all arrangements made for the wellbeing of
the elderly and vulnerable in our parish.’

Cargreen Cancer Research  Committee would like to thank the family of
the late Mr Bill Doughty for the donation of £600 from the retiring collection
at his funeral.
 Gaye Braund

Landulph Festival AGM would welcome your comments and support at
the Cargreen Yacht Club on Tuesday 26 February at 6.30 pm.
All welcome!



NICOLA GREENE
BSc (hons) Podiatry McHs

HPC Registered
Chiropodist/Podiatrist

Home Visit Practice treating all your
foot care needs:

�� Nail Cutting
�� Corns and Calluses
�� Thickened Nails
�� Dry Cracked Skin
�� Foot Pain
�� Diabetic Foot Assessments

Tel: 01752 291565 or 01579 590027
M:  07786164205

 E:  nicki_greene@yahoo.com

Higher Chapel Farm
Bed & Breakfast
Nr.Halton Quay,

St. Dominick

A family run dairy farm set within
the Tamar Valley,

Close to  moors, coast and towns

Comfortable en-suite room and
            private room

Home Cooked Breakfast
Private Lounge

Families welcome
Tel: 01579 350894

Web: www.higherchapel.co.uk
e-mail: smjwg@tiscali.co.uk

Landulph Memorial Hall AGM
It's AGM season so it's the Hall
AGM on Monday 25 Feb at 7pm in
the Annexe .
All welcome!

Hall Cleaner required
Landulph Memorial Hall requires a
part-time cleaner for a few hours
each week. Hours to suit (except
when the Hall is in use). Please
contact Gaye Braund on
01752847774 or John Wright on
01752 847533 for further
information.

ServiceCare
Domestic Repairs

GAS SAFE 2827437

Don’t Bin it!!!
Recycle/Repair/Reuse

*Gas/Electric Cookers
*Washing Machines

*Dishwashers
*Fridges & Freezers

*Tumble Dryers/Microwaves
*Competitive Rates

*Fixed Inspection Fees
* Estimates & Advice
*All work Guaranteed

*Local Friendly Engineer
Phone 01822 832657
Mobile 07790842227

www.servicecaresw.co.uk



Landulph Film Club
19 February:  My Cousin Rachel (2017). This
thriller is based on a novel by Daphne du
Maurier. Philip is a young Englishman who
finds his cousin Ambrose dead after travelling
to Florence. He vows revenge against Rachel,
missing wife of Ambrose, blaming her for his
untimely death. When Philip meets Rachel for
the first time his mood suddenly changes as
he finds himself falling for her seductive
charm. As his obsession grows Rachel
hatches a new plot to recover her late

husband’s estate from the unsuspecting Philip. Where does it all end up?
Come and see.
19 March:  A very different theme underpins Stolen Children (1993).
Described by the New York Times as a gem of an Italian film whose ideas
could not be more simply expressed. It is able to address political matters
with tremendous compassion without losing track of people. The people in
this film are a shy, decent carabiniere (policeman) and two troubled
children from a chaotic home who have been placed in his care to take to
a children’s home in Rome. It is a journey which does not go smoothly. His
tale of the lost children is amazingly free of mawkishness or sentimentality.
John Hall

The Newsletter would like to take this
opportunity to wish, the cast, crew and
director Sally Worth, all the very best for
a successful Pantomine production of
Snow White.
We have been advised by the box office
that there is a short waiting list for
tickets, and they request anybody who
has tickets, that are not going to be
used, to contact them as soon as

possible, so that refunds can be made and tickets can be resold.
Call 07866 680971/ go to www.landulphfestival.co.uk for possible returns
You are reminded that:
  Friday performance          doors and bar open     6.00pm
                  pantomine starts         7.00pm

 Saturday performance      doors and bar open     5.00pm
                                                pantomine starts         6.00pm
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Gardening Club
The mild weather is allowing quite a few flowers to
come out already but there is still time for a drop in
temperature.
The 2019 programme begins on Wednesday 13
February with a talk by Howard Wills about the
Atlantic island of Madeira. On Wednesday 13
March our speaker is Mike Stephens who will be
discussing ‘How plants are born and bred’. By April
gardening will, hopefully, be in full flow so on 10
April Tricia Howard will give some ideas on
‘Garden Design’.
Spring Show : The 21st Landulph Spring Show
will be held on Saturday 13 April from 2pm to 4pm

at the Memorial Hall. There will be the usual profusion of flowers, shrubs,
floral art, cookery, children’s contributions, plant sales and refreshments,
including homemade cakes and drinks. There is a new competition this
year, the Bakery class.
A reminder for those new to the parish that they are very welcome to join
the Gardening Club; the first meeting is free.
 Jen Hambly

Spring Flower Show Organiser
We are looking for a lively, enthusiastic person to
take on the delightful and well-established roll as
Spring Flower Show organiser. You don't have to
be a member of the Gardening Club, just
interested in plants, village life and activities. The
next Spring Show is on 14 April 2019 and ideally
the new organiser could shadow the process then
and take over for 2020.
The School and Pre-school have always made
valuable contributions and there will be plenty of
opportunity to bring new ideas to the event.
This show has been running for 20 years and it would be quite a loss to
village life and the horticultural history of the Tamar Valley if it were to
finish. Anyone interested should contact Jane Espig, Chenoweth,
Cargreen,  844811.
 Jane Espig



The Landulph Races
It’s horse racing time in Landulph
again, an evening not to be
missed, on Saturday 16 March.
Doors and bar open at 6.30pm
and the first race starts at 7.30pm.
Tickets at £5 each includes your
supper .  Why not buy a horse and
name it yourself for only £5, or
maybe sponsor a whole race. The
usual suspects will have all this to
sell and be door knocking quite
soon. If you are unable to come
along and enjoy the fun you could
still participate by buying a ticket in
the Tristar Race 8 for only £1.

There’s a big cash prize for the person picking the winning combination.
So get the date in your diary, book the babysitter and save up all those
odd pennies - only 50p for a bet. All proceeds will go to your community
hall, The Landulph Memorial Hall.
If you need further information give Cindy a ring on 01752 842187.
 Cindy Zimmer



LET ME WRITE YOUR WILL
FOR YOU

I am a retired solicitor
so you know it will be done properly

I always come to your home
so  you feel more confident

Couples can protect their home
from residential fees

Let me tell you how

I also cover
Powers of Attorney - Living wills

Inheritance tax planning
My prices are reasonable

and there’s no vat!

MICHAEL GRUNDY
Churchland Cottage  St Dominick

Telephone 01579 351467

A QUALITY SERVICE- A SENSIBLE PRICE

Greg Khan
Professional Plastering

Service
Over 25 years experience

 Internal and external
plastering

Damp problems remedied
Lime Render

Artex ceilings and walls
flattened

All work undertaken is
guaranteed

Tel: 01752 843622
Mobile: 07577 275950

Whisky Falls Under 5s Band Night
Band Night returns to Landulph Memorial Hall on Friday 22 February with
the incredible Whisky Falls, raising vital funds for Landulph Under Fives.
Join us for an evening of live music and dancing with one of the fastest is
a three-piece indie/rock band who are locally renowned for ensuring a
highly entertaining and rocking night which is sure to get you on your feet.
Doors open at 7.30pm. Tickets available from Becky Trembath, email

beckytrembath@icloud.com or call 07581
359974. As always there will also be a
well-stocked bar!
Tickets only £10 until the end of January,
but will rise to £12 in February.   Advance
tickets only.
We look forward to a good old knees-up
with you all!
 Landulph Under Fives



Steve Holman
Landscape & Fencing Contractor

Patios, paths, drives, fences,
lawns, walling and general
garden work undertaken.

Burrhills Farm
Carkeel
Saltash
PL12 6NR               01752 849225



Carols on the Quay
The Landulph Choir was in fine voice in the lead-up to Christmas when
they sang a selection  of carols and popular Christmas songs at Slipway
Quay. A good crowd of parishioners enjoyed singing along, sustained by
mince pies and mulled wine.
The evening raised £142 which was donated to the Children’s Hospice
South West.

Dan Billing 07725082046

Contact 01752 845234
dcbplanthire@aol.co.uk

Chris Billing 07980574104

0.75 to 7.5 ton Mini Diggers for hire
with CITB Trained operator

Drainage and Septic Tank Installation
Site clearance

Bulk excavation
Bricked paved Driveways

Landscaping and groundworks

Agricultural Contractor and Garden
Services
Tree Surgery
Garden Clearance
Hedge Trimming
Turfing
Fencing
Seasoned logs for sale

CHRIS AND DAN BILLING CONTRACTORS



Parish Walk
The traditional Christmas Parish Walk took place on Sunday 30 Decem-
ber.  This year the number of walkers totalled ninety of all ages plus many
from the parish canine community.  We had favourable conditions enabling
everyone to enjoy the walk, which for the middle distance walkers, broke
all records by being completed in one and half hours.  This is, hopefully a
reflection on the fitness of parishioners, and also some younger,
exuberant people setting the pace. Of course, everyone came back to the
yacht club to enjoy the pasties, soups and other beverages from the bar.
The newsletter is grateful for the £40 donated by the organisers and
helpers from funds raised by this event.
 Allen Pack

Landulph Short Mat
Bowls Club play on
Wednesday
afternoon and
Thursday evening at
Landulph Memorial
Hall. New members
are always
welcome.

Short Mat Bowls

Members Christmas dinner



Landulph Methodist Church
The Church‘s 143rd Anniversary
Service will be on Sunday 14
May at 3.00pm. The service will
be taken by Richard Uglow with
tea to follow. There will be a
concert by the Pelynt Male Voice
Choir on Sat 17 June at 7.30pm
- watch the notice boards for
more information.
Mavis Edmonds

Landulph Methodist Church
The Church‘s 143rd Anniversary
Service will be on Sunday 14
May at 3.00pm. The service will
be taken by Richard Uglow with
tea to follow. There will be a
concert by the Pelynt Male Voice
Choir on Sat 17 June at 7.30pm
- watch the notice boards for
more information.
Mavis Edmonds

Local Christmas Cards

Recycle bottle tops
You may know this already but we
can now send our plastic bottle tops
for recycling free via your local post
office. Just pop them in an envelope
or box with: Freepost Lush
Greenhub.
Lush says, ‘Every little helps when
recycling plastic.   The scheme is
for domestic rather than business
collections, so if you could post the
bottle tops in either an envelope or
box, that would be great. Our bottle
tops are melted down, pressed into
board and made into useful things
from wall cladding to furniture and
beehives. They’ve even been used
to make a play area at a refugee
camp in France’.
 Amanda Pugh

The table below lists those members who decided to contribute to a party
for under-privileged children (sponsored by the Salvation Army), instead of
sending local Christmas cards.

I was able to pass across the sum of £445 to the Salvation Army who
responded as follows:
“Dear Friends, thanks again for your continued support.  I can assure you
that the money will be used wisely.  God Bless you all.”  Tom Saunders for
the Salvation Army.
Jack Bedbrook

mailto:clarky1955@gmail.com


Next edition copy date is 15 March. We cannot
guarantee to publish anything received after that date

Please contact a Group member for more details
James Jermain  01752 847546     jamesdjermain@aol.com
Sylvia Bedbrook   01752 844519     sylvia.bedbrook@btinternet.com
Allen Pack    01752 842012     allen.gardendelights@live.co.uk
Tim Clarke         01752 842388     clarke.fernleigh@btinternet.com
Phillida Jermain    01752 847546     phillidajermain@hotmail.com
Susan Hassan      01752 840434     sueanddavid1@hotmail.co.uk
The Newsletter Group reserves the right to edit or refuse material.  If there are
any mistakes, we apologise.  Signed articles do not necessarily express the views
of the Group.
Letters to the editor or articles can be given to any committee member or
e-mailed to jamesdjermain@aol.com  Adverts  to clarky1955@gmail.com
The newsletter can be viewed at www.landulph.org.uk
If you are a new resident to the parish and would like to write a small
article introducing yourself, we would be delighted to receive it.
     Landulph News is produced by Bluemoon Print and Promotions, www.bmpp.co.uk

Delivery of the newsletter is by willing volunteers.  We are very grateful to them.
New volunteers are always welcome

Landulph Memorial Hall 100 Club
Thank you all for supporting the 100 Club last year and we hope you will
continue to do so.  If you would like to join the 100 Club the cost is £12 per
year, collected in February. Half the money raised goes to the upkeep of
the Memorial Hall with the other half going in three cash prizes every
month, four in December, The draw takes place each month around the
different Clubs who use the Hall on a regular basis.
If you would like to join please get in touch with either Sue Wright
01752847533, Gaye Braund 01752847774 or Rose Cradick 01752843257
we are all happy to collect your subs if required.
 Sue Wright

To access the defibrillator:
It is located adjacent to the front doors of Landulph Memorial Hall.
Follow instructions using code 1111
Don’t forget to press the green ‘tick’ button

mailto:clarky1955@gmail.com



